Minutes of Committee Meeting held at Over Haddon Village Hall
On 17th September 2019 at 7.30
Present: (signed list attached)
Caroline Jones, Zena Hawley, Helen Head, Jen Foxon, Roger Truscott, Bill Parke, Jill Beckett, 
Trish Renshaw
Apologies : 
Martin Chresta, Christine Chresta
Declarations of Interest : None
Minutes of meeting(S) dated: 23/7/2019
These were approved as a true and accurate record, and signed by the Chair. Proposed: Bill Parke; Seconded: Roger Truscott
Matters Arising from Minutes of meeting dated:23/7/2019
1) Review of the servicing rota c/f 1
2) The cost of returfing was felt to be prohibitive. Other options to be considered. It was agreed 
that the condition of the grass has improved, and an Autumn feed is to be requested after the
 last cut. 
3) A suitable position for a bike rack is to be pursued 2
4) A post box has been purchased.

5) The Fire Service invoice has been received and paid.

6) The lift service and playground inspection c/f. Zena Hawley will contact Martin Chresta 3
7) Queries about a defibrillator c/f 4
8) Jill Beckett has set up an email for social sub-committee. Other emails c/f 
Treasurer’s Report
· Copies of the accounts up to 12/9/19 had already been circulated to members. These were approved unanimously and signed by the Chair. Proposed: Trish Renshaw; 
Seconded: Jen Foxon
· The balances at NatWest as at 12/9/19 were a) current a/c: £6885.20 and b) reserve a/c: £20,540.71. There is £16.65 cash in hand and £ 150 held as a security deposit.
· Income for the year to 12/9/19 was £3909.32

· Since 12/9/19, 3 cheques have been issued as charity donations on behalf of Well Dressing
 to the value of £1300

· Also, since 12/9/19, we have received £1302 from EOn in respect of exported electricity – 
therefore £3909 is a true reflection of the increase in funds since 1st April.
 Maintenance  Report
· No report received

· Zena Hawley to check the invoice for the shutter repair 5
· Jen Foxon to contact Geoff Sheldon about the roof tiles 6
· Some maintenance is needed on the notice board. Helen Head to ask David Head whether he
 could assist. 7
· It was pointed out that the benches need some attention as a matter of safety. 8
Bookings Report
· A copy had already been sent to members.

· After discussion, it was agreed that the organisers of the harvest supper should be
 approached to see whether they could contribute to village hall funds. 9

· In relation to bar stock, the History group to be asked to consider whether they want to keep 
their own stock 10
Digital and Website Report
· Our presence on social media is going well. We have now reached 869 people, with 564
 different engagements.

· The village Show was well received on Facebook.

· Our domain name of OHVH.org.uk needs to be considered, as new websites are being created.
· 1&1 have offered to retain OHVH.UK for a limited time.
Admin and Compliance Report

· After additional information from our Insurance Company, and a lengthy discussion, it was
 decided that it was not possible to go ahead with a village bonfire this year. The following 
motion was passed unanimously :  “As a result of a lack of available personnel, Over Haddon
 Village Hall will not be organizing a bonfire this year.”  Proposed: Trish Renshaw; 
Seconded: Jen Foxon
· Village Halls week 2020 will be from 20th to 26th January. There may be events that we could 
join in with, so a marketing pack has been requested.

· Climate emergency. The Parish Council have suggested using the hall for a meeting to discuss and publicise the issue. This would possibly be held in the New Year, and the organisers would endeavour to involve young people, perhaps through contacting local schools.

      Correspondence & emails

     Received:  24/7/19  -  Request for a future Games Night. This could possibly be held during Village

                                                     Halls week in January. 

                          10/8/19  -  Fit for the Future newsletter from RAD. This is not applicable to us.

                          13/8/19  -  Cyber Security for Village Halls from RAD -  Caroline Jones and Zena Hawley 

                                                will attend this workshop on 14/10/19 11               
Social Sub-Committee Report

· A report had already been sent to members.
       Calendar of events for organization

· Arrangements are in place for the talk by Sally Mosley on 11/10/19. Proceeds from this event will go, at Sally’s request, to the Search and Rescue Dog Association (SARDA).

· Arrangements to be made for a performance by Jazz in the Village duo Ian Millar and Dominic Spencer on 22/11/19
       Debriefs
· The Treasure Hunt on 10/8/19 had 40 participants and was enjoyed by all. 
· All members of the Social sub-committee helped out at the successful Village Show on 7/9/19
Other Reports
· Well Dressing  -  the cheques have been sent to this year’s chosen charities
· Village Show  -  This was very successful, with a pleasing number of entries, and expressions of appreciation from villagers. Everything ran smoothly, thanks to invaluable help from members of the committee, and Pat ‘s auction was very profitable. A report will be put in the next issue of ‘The Voice’. 
· St. Anne’s  -  the Harvest Festival will be on 22/10/19
· Indoor Bowls  -  the winter session will start on 30/9/19
· Parish Council  -  see earlier, under Admin and Compliance, for reference to climate emergency.
· Friends of St.Anne’s  -  no report
· Film Club  -  ‘Green Book’ will be the first film of the season, on 22/10/1                                                         
· Coffee morning  -  there were 8 attendees at the last meeting. It will continue monthly.
· Table Tennis  -  this will restart on 8/10/19. Jen Foxon and Zena Hawley will act as committee member backups, so DBS checks will be necessary. 12
· History Group  -  the meeting in the church went well, as did the trip to Southwell Workhouse. There will be a quiz on 8/10/19, to raise funds, as it is hoped to do more digging after the initial geophysical report on the site of the Old Hall.

Any Other Business
· A request was made for the purchase of more mugs.

· Roger Truscott suggested that a limit of 2 hours should be put on committee meetings. To be trialled.

· Jill Beckett will organize a cut back of the lavender.

· Helen Head suggested a Christmas meal for committee members. The date chosen was 12/12/19. Venue to be arranged.

The Chair thanked members for their attendance and contributions.

The meeting finished at 10.15

Date of next meeting  -  Monday, 28/10/19 at 7.30pm.
NB. Would you like any subjects to be included on the Agenda for the next meeting? If so,  
 please let Zena Hawley  know as soon as possible.

c/c:  Zena Hawley           Caroline Jones             Bill Parke            Jen Foxon           Helen Head
          Jill Beckett                Roger Truscott            Trish Renshaw          Martin Chresta     

          Christine Chresta 
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